
17 January 2020 

E-mail only:  lisa_kozakis@hotmail.com

Dear 

FOI Request:  FOI 3/2020 

I write in connection with your request for information sent to the Police and Crime 
Commissioner for Derbyshire on 15 January 2020, as follows:  

Following the sudden and unexplained withdrawal of the plan to place a traveller site at the 
Ashbourne end of Watery line the council has sought a new location. We understand that the 
primary location under consideration is The Coal Yard, Watery Lane, Clifton, DE6 2GL. 
SK163446, 52.999104, -1.757722 Can you tell me if you have any opinion regarding the 
impact that this site would have on the police resources available to our local community? 
Especially as it is adjacent to the historical site of the lower Shrove tide goal and some local 
small businesses. Please could you consider this as an FOI if needed including the provision 
of any reports or internal comments. 

This is to inform you that the Office of the Police and Crime Commissioner for Derbyshire 
does not hold the information you have requested based on the information you have 
provided.   

The Commissioner's role and under the terms of the Police Reform and Social Responsibility 
Act 2011 is of a strategic nature and includes setting and updating the Police and Crime 
Plan, setting the Force budget and precept as detailed on his website: 

https://www.derbyshire-pcc.gov.uk/Your-PCC/The-Role-of-the-PCC.aspx 

Derbyshire Constabulary may hold this information as it is of a operational nature and I give 
below a link to the Force’s website where you can make a FOI request to them direct. 

http://www.derbyshire.police.uk/About-us/Freedom-of-Information/How-to-Obtain.aspx 

If you are not satisfied with our response to your request, under Section 17 of the FOIA of 
the FOIA you are entitled to ask for an internal review of our decision. Any internal review 
needs to be submitted within two months of the date of receipt of this response and state 
why you are unhappy with the response. You can submit an internal review in the following 
ways: 

Marie Romano 
Head of Compliance 
Office of the Police and Crime 
Commissioner for Derbyshire 
Butterley Hall 
Ripley 
Derbyshire 
DE5 3RS 

tel: 0300 122 6000 
pccoffice@derbyshire.pnn.police.uk 
www.derbyshire-pcc.gov.uk 

http://www.derbyshire.police.uk/About-us/Freedom-of-Information/How-to-Obtain.aspx
mailto:pccoffice@derbyshire.pnn.police.uk
http://www.derbyshire-pcc.gov.uk/


 

 

• emailing the OPCC Inbox –  
PCCOffice@Derbyshire.PNN.Police.UK  or; 
 

• writing to the OPCC at –  
The Office of the Police and Crime Commissioner for Derbyshire 
Butterley Hall 
Ripley 
Derbyshire 
DE5 3RS 
 
By phone – 0300 122 6000 (as a reasonable adjustment under the Equality Act 
2010). 

 
If you are not satisfied with the outcome of the internal review under Section 50 of the FOIA 
you can apply directly to the Information Commissioner (ICO) for a decision. Generally, the 
ICO cannot make a decision unless you have exhausted the internal review procedure 
provided by the OPCC. You can contact the ICO in the following ways: 
 

• online at the ICO –  
https://ico.org.uk/global/contact-us/ or; 
 

• writing to the ICO at –  
Information Commissioner's Office 
Wycliffe House 
Water Lane 
Wilmslow 
Cheshire 
SK9 5AF 

 
Yours sincerely 
 

 
Marie Romano 
On behalf of the Police and Crime Commissioner 
 
 

mailto:PCCOffice@Derbyshire.PNN.Police.UK
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